TOWN OF PORT REXTON 
Minutes 
Regular Meeting 
Thursday, October 29, 2020
6:30 P.M. 
This meeting is being held at Recreation Room to provide ample room for Covid-19 social distancing restrictions.

Present at the meeting were:

Mayor Dean Bailey                            Deputy Mayor Jeff Piercey                                          Councillor Shirley Clark                    Councillor Roland Taylor                  Councillor Luke Fisher                      Town Clerk/Manager Lois Long
Councillor Vivian and Councillor Mills was unavoidably absent due to prior commitments 

Mayor Bailey convened the meeting at 6:30
MOTION #47 - 2020– Fisher/Taylor; resolved the minutes of the meeting held on September 23, 2020 shall be adopted as presented. All in favor, Motion carried. 
MOTION #48 - 2020– Piercey/Clark; resolved the Agenda for this meeting shall be adopted as presented. All in favor, Motion carried. 
Business Arising and Reports
Fire Department up-date: 

The fire department has been out around all parts of the community testing the Pumper capabilities with distance and height and is pleased to have found the new Pumper Truck has been able to reach all areas with no problem. This is great news. The Fire Department are asking that all roads leading to water sources be plowed as soon as possible after snowfall this coming winter to allow easy access if needed.   

Waste Management 

The waste site has recently been given another thorough clean-up with a few loads of fill spread to allow for easy access for dumping. Alfred has caught up with emptying the recycle bins and transporting the bags of recyclables to the depot. There have been a few instances where someone is stealing recyclables from the bin at the waste site, obviously someone who is getting to the site by ATV. Sad that there are those who will do that, however they will be caught and exposed eventually. 
Correspondence
- A request was received from a new property owner for a permit to build a 24’ x 24’ cottage on Level Road. The request is compliant with the zoning and the size of the property is sufficient for the construction and water/sewage requirements so a motion was made.
MOTION #49 - 2020– Fisher/Clark; resolved the Port Rexton Town Council have “Approved in Principle” the afore-mentioned   development on the property located on Level Road. This approval is contingent, of course, on the approval of any other relevant agencies and/or departments. All in favor, Motion carried. 
- A copy of a News Release and the schedule of funding being allotted under the Safe Restart Agreement funding for municipal operations. This is distributed on a per capita basis and Port Rexton will receive $19,979.84 under this program. This will certainly help with the shortfall of funding situation for many municipalities during this difficult year.   
Finances

Invoices for confirmation and for payment from: 

Ervin Locke & Son’s: Waste Site Clean-up:                     $2,409.25   

Invoice from Sage (Yearly accounting program renewal):     631.35                                       

Also regular expenses, waste site, utilities, fuel, salaries, monthly remittances and pre-authorized insurance payments for September.  

MOTION #50- 2020 – Taylor/Clark; resolved all invoices be paid as received, approval of payment of the regular monthly bills, and confirm the other related invoices that have been paid to date. All in favour, Motion carried.

Taxes receipts have really been slowing down lately so final notices are in order for November. There have been no interest added to past due accounts since the Covid-19 situation came about, however, this will soon have to be revisited and decisions made for moving forward. This opens the discussion of the preparation of the 2021 Budget.
General Business

Budget 2021 
Preliminary discussion was held on the preparation of the 2021 Budget. The Clerk has already begun to gather the info to begin the process and the question is whether there will have to be any tax increases for 2021. This was discussed and it was decided that the past eight months has seen many changes in our community. Covid-19 hit hard in March 2020 and since that time, even though our own area has been a safe haven during this challenging time, there have still been stressful difficult times for most everyone. Council has been working hard to lessen the negative impact on our community and all council is in agreement that there will not be any tax increases in the budget for the coming year 2021. The clerk will continue to prepare the budget based on last years rates and present to Council for discussion and approval. 
Railway Bed Repairs 

The plans are in place for the repairs to the holes and rough spots on the section of the railway bed on the eastern side of World Pond Road. This section has presented a danger for users for some time but, due to the fiber optic cable located along the side of this section, Bell Aliant have been involved and has delayed these repairs. Mayor Bailey have had discussions with an engineer from Bell Aliant’s Clarenville office and have informed them that these repairs will be going ahead during the coming week. Council cannot delay any longer due to the danger this area presents. Bell Aliant will have a representative at the site as well during the repairs.
Local Roads and Winter Snow-clearing

Council briefly discussed the local roads and snow-clearing for the coming winter, including the monitoring of the use of sand and salt. The Clerk has had some brush cutting as necessary in a few grown in areas and around culverts on World Pond Road. The roads will also be graded again soon, hopefully before the winter snow-clearing begins.  

Mayor Bailey then opened the one tender received for the snow-clearing contract from Ervin Locke and Son’s Ltd. The amount tendered is $135.00 per hour for snow-clearing and $75.00 per hour for the spreading of sand and salt as required. 
MOTION #51- 2020 – Piercey/Taylor; resolved that the tender received from Ervin Locke and Son’s shall be accepted. The Clerk will finalize the contract and deliver same along with the relevnt schedules and time sheets to Ervin for signing. All in favour, Motion carried.

New Business 

Mayor Bailey brought Council up to date on the progress of the new Community Outdoor Recreation Park Committee and their on-going project. Work has progressed to the point of installing the concrete and a reasonable price is being negotiated for this. A former resident of Port Rexton has also kindly donated the rebar needed for the cement which is such great news. Provision has also been made for free delivery in December. Given the lateness of the season it has been decided to put off the placing of the rebar and cement until as early in the spring as weather permits. A new fundraising campaign is now in progress as well, a ticket draw, which will take place on New Years Eve. This Outdoor recreation Park will be a tremendous asset for our community and the whole surrounding area.  

No further business so the meeting adjourned at 7:40 pm on a motion (52) by Councillor Fisher and 2nd by Councillor Clark. Next meeting will be scheduled in November at a place determined by safety recommendations at that time.  
_______________________              _____________________ 

Mayor Dean Bailey                               Clerk/Manager Lois Long

